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Northport Village Corporation 

October 12, 2018 

Utilities Meeting Minutes 

 

Attendees:        Utilities Board Members Present: 
Village Agent: William Paige     Chairman: Dr. David Crofoot  
Office Manager: Amy Eldridge     Judy Metcalf 
         Gordon Fuller 
         Dick Brockway 
         Wendy Huntoon 
         
Visitors: None 
 
Meeting Called to order: David C. called the meeting to order at 2:30 pm 
 
Approval of Minutes: Dick B. motioned to accept the September minutes. Wendy H. seconded 
the motion, 5 Approved, 0 Opposed, and 0 Abstained.  

Judy M. motioned to accept the budget drafts as amended for both Water and Sewer.  Dick 
Brockway seconded the motion, 5 Approved, 0 Opposed, and 0 Abstained.  

Financials: None at this time 

Visitor Concerns:  None at this time. 

Report of the Superintendent:   
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Discussion: Dick Brockway reported that he informed Dick McElhaney about a correction on his report 
that needed to be fixed.  Dick B. expressed that in the second paragraph on the Superintendent's report 
the figure in the second paragraph needs to be corrected from 9,100 gpd to 19,100 gpd. 

Bill P. reported that a pump was ordered by Fernie for around $400.00 which would have normally cost 
in the amount of $800.00. The pump will be put in the spring of 2019.    

Bill P.  provided an overview of the hydrant installations.  He reported that they needed to extend the 
pipe for the hydrant to bring it off the road more.   The old hydrant will be kept for parts for the other 
two.  Judy M. would like to research a possible purchaser for the hydrant.   No fences where damage in 
the process of installations.  The area will be reseeded in the spring.   

David C. started discussion on the Nordic Aqua Farms recent public hearing.  Dick B. is concerned 
about the 501c3 permit that the Utilities Department holds and if the bay becomes too polluted will N 
VC Utilities Department loss its permit.  David C. reported that nitrogen is a concern but the focus 
needs to be what will be the overall impact on the village.  The Utility Department will wait to see 
when an application is submitted by Nordic Aquafarms and Wendy H. mentioned having a letter 
drafted to Nordic Aquafarm to see if they could come speak to the village about the wastewater 
discharge. 

Discussions: Amy E. went over the Utility Billing Recap.  Please see Appendix A.  Wendy H. asked 
about the water leak on lower maple street.  Bill P. explained that there was a split on the line that was 
causing the leak.    

Meeting Adjourned: David C. adjourned the meeting at 3:30 pm 

Next meeting is November 16th at 2:30 pm in the Community Hall Conference Room.  

Appendix A 

 


